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MINUTES

Sept. 6, 2018

9:30 – 12:00 
Family and Children’s Services

Refreshments provided by Lanark County & Family and Children’s Services
The Council provides leadership and coordination to enable optimal development and healthy living for Lanark County children, youth (0 – 18 years of age), and their families. The Council is committed to providing leadership and innovation in the following areas: Service integration, advocacy, planning and evaluation, information sharing, community education and professional development.  

Welcome:
Present: Aaron Tompkins, Stephanie Gray, Jeff Kohl, Jane Hess, Dave Balfour, Sue Cavanagh, Fraser Scantlebury, Donna Davidson, Ramsay Hart, Michelle Neville, Kevin Clouthier, Sharon Halladay, Sue Poldervaart, Cliff Woods, Tammy Kealey-Donaldson, Kara Symbolic, Meghan Roebuck, Margaret vanBeers, Gail Logan, Mike Fleet,  
Regrets:  Carol Ann McNeil, Karen Lomas, Karen Schecter, Onalee Randall
Recorder:  Sharon Halladay
Announcements:  
Kevin:  It has been decided that we will just stick to the announcements and information rather than the appreciation comments.  Many people requested this change during Sharon’s visits.

Michelle:  Rob Nash in concert for kids On Nov. 12/13 between 10:30 – 1 pm. at the Gallipeau Centre.  Community Partners are encouraged to set up booths. Jessie Bernie has been hired as a Mental Health Addiction Counselor for CDSBEO.

Tammy: Emily Hollington is the new director of social services.  Nancy Greene is retiring.

Stephanie:  Steering Committee report approved in principal – Health and Safety – goes to municipalities for endorsement in January.
Kara:  25th birthday celebration of NLCHC on Oct. 23/18 – invitations to follow – theme building healthier communities

· Transportation pilot –Lanark Transportation- Lanark Village to Carleton Place or Perth – circuit: all for $2 – we should invite Marilyn Bird from Lanark Transportation: Sharon is to follow up. A link for Lanark Transportation will be sent in the key messages.
Sue: Moving Sept. 26 to Ross St. St. Francis (the new school). 

Donna:  Housing for medically fragile care has been purchased in Carleton Place – need another one.

-volunteer income tax program served 2000 residents: staff was trained in financial literacy.

-thankful we still have planning council

Jeff:  YAK is working with Smiths Falls – working collectively to request funds from Lanark County,  B in Band project, ukulele and stable program, art therapy light will be up and running. 
*if you want a youth voice please contact Jeff.

Jane:  Walking school bus project – fixed route to school- adult volunteer walks students to school: Oct/ Nov and the spring.

Fraser:  Fall campaign

Gail: Thank you everyone for making her feel welcome.  BBBS day is Sept. 18:  wear purple
Aaron: interview on Sept. 25 on Cogeco about walking school bus- 1-10 kids- 3 to 4 days a week- just mornings – start Oct.

-police invited to take part in the Pride Parade in Smiths Falls

-Paddle for PTSD gets support from local first responders in Smiths Falls on Aug. 30
Mike: 15 youth supported through new legislation avoiding homelessness

-Kinservice Awareness Month- build up support network to bring up kids with families that are related to them.  BBQ on Sept. 7 for Kin Families

-Green bands for kinship – Mike made some available on a first come first served basis.

Sue:  summer program for crown wards or if significantly behind. Job connect program connected with CDSBEO significant number got credits and 3 graduates.

Kevin:  Funding for Child Advocacy Centre: inaugural meeting next week- 5 year funding – physical and sexually abused

-Planet Youth – Fraser and Kevin are driving force – excitement in near future.

- Sept. 27 Celebration of youth – Why business should care about youth?  Business innovation, civic engagement

Ramsay:  after school program – engaging with schools – part time staff.

*Reminder of What Now? Boys and Men in the Era of #Me Too at the Legion in Perth on Friday, Sept. 28 from 9 am to 3:30 pm.  An invite was email to all members by Sharon.

Sue recognized Donna Davidson who is retiring. A tireless force in Lanark County.  We are really going to miss her.   Donna spoke about her appreciation for our efforts:  we are needed more than ever. 

Sharon:  Thank you for the warm welcome.  Visits this summer showed passionate, dedicated people working hard for children, youth and their families.  Lucky, lucky Lanark County.  On visits a list of comments and suggested were compiled that will be shared as part of the strategic planning. Website will remain as a portal of information.  Facebook may be taken down.  Comments on visit suggested that.  Please continue to email Sharon PD opportunities and job postings which she will share.

Review of Minutes:  Sent out but not reviewed
Approval of Agenda: Accepted as read.  

Business Arising:  Sue and Kevin updated on the letter send to Lanark County Council about the new funding model for youth centres.  A newspaper article was distributed to members of LCPC when the September agenda was sent out.  Fraser attended the meeting and commented that the letter had a strong effect.  At this for there is no cheque for first payment in January.

Presentation: Margaret vanBeers updated the special needs steering committee and FASD workers.  The slide show was attached to key messages.

Presentation: TR Leger staff spoke about STEP, PLAR/Dual Credit and coop.  Sandy McInnes, Principal of TR Leger shared cell number: 613-294-5816
Link for TR Leger programs send out in key messages.  If you require any brochures about the programs please contact Sharon.

Reports: No reports made

New Business:

Election – looking for new members on Stewardship – Please let Kevin, Sue or Sharon know if you are interested.

Orientation Package and participation agreement – Please read over with revision ready to discuss at October meeting.  Link was sent out with key messages. Plan to sign participation agreement in November.

Doodle Poll will be sent out to find best day for full day meeting that will include strategic planning.  Planning afternoon in Sept. had to be postponed because the facilitator had a family emergency.   
Key Messages: (sent as email on Sept. 6/18)
*Donna Davidson is retiring – please see attachment. Donna has been an integral part of the planning council and an absolutely powerful force in Lanark County.  She will be missed but is more than welcome to come and join us at any of our meetings!

*Presentations:

· TR Leger Programs:  http://www.ucdsb.on.ca/programs___initiatives/alternative_education/tr_leger/
· Special Needs Steering Committee/ FASD – slide show attached

· Lanark County Transportation Pilot Project – Transportation on a fixed circuit from Lanark to Perth and from Lanark to Carleton Place for shopping at a cost of $2. Reported by Kara Symbolic (ksymbolic@nlchc.on.ca) 

Link for Lanark County Transportation https://lanarktransportation.com/
Contact: Marilyn Bird ed@lanarktransport.com
*Election: For stewardship committee- please let Kevin, Sue or Sharon know if you are interested or would like to nominate someone

* LCPC Orientation Package:  needs to be updated.  Please read the attachment before the next meeting and bring along suggestions.

*Strategic Planning: updates coming soon

Next Meeting: Thursday, Oct. 4/18 at Family and Children’s Services, Smiths Falls
